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CHAPTER PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
As I write this note, the Ukrainian armed forces and armed civilians are defending their homeland against 

Russian invaders.  The U.S. is not involved directly – Ukraine is not a NATO member – but our country has 

implemented economic sanctions on Russia, as have many other countries in an attempt to convince Russia to 

stop their aggression and leave Ukraine alone.  These are grim times.  It’s times like these that remind us that our 

own safety and security depend ultimately on having a robust national defense with sufficient, well-trained, well-

equipped, and motivated armed forces.  This is what MOAA advocates for with relentless energy and dedication. 

Our membership in MOAA supports this effort.  So does membership in our Chapter.  The size of our 

Chapter helps our Legislative Liaison Committee tremendously when they advocate for MOAA positions on key 

defense issues with our congressional representatives.  The visibility of our Chapter in the local community 

inspires patriotism: we honor those who went before us and recognize young cadets who will follow us.  Our 

generous donations help needy veterans and families and help preserve our history and military heritage.  Equally 

as important, we are here for each other as comrades in arms. 

Our Chapter will strive to continue our regular meetings, activities, and donations this year.  But, to be 

able to sustain our mission and meet our objectives into the future, we need to replenish our ranks.  We’ve done 

well over the past 15 years to maintain membership.  Each year we gain a couple new members and lose a couple 

old members at a slight net loss over time.  It’s become urgent now, however, to reverse this trend, and we will 

need just a small dedication of time and effort by every member to recruit new members.  Stay tuned for more on 

this initiative in future meetings and newsletters. 

I give my sincerest thanks to Immediate Past President, Chris Costigan, a great friend who did a 

magnificent job.  Previous Chapter Presidents set the bar high for Chris and me, starting with the late Floyd 

Milbank, Marty Leukhardt, Ron Neaton, and Tom Magliocca, and continuing under the dynamic leadership of Ed 

Scheiber, Tony Ficara, and Skip Bebernitz.  I will do my best to help us move ahead. 

           Al Memole 

The NYS Capital District Chapter and the Military Officers Association of America are non-partisan 

member organizations that honor, assist, and advocate for all who serve and have served honorably in the 

uniformed services of the United States of America. 

Visit us at cdnymoaa.org 5-Star Chapter – 

    2020, 2018 & 2017 
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CHAPTER HAPPENINGS 

Our next luncheon meeting is APRIL 3, at HOLIDAY INN 

EXPRESS, 400 Old Loudon Road, Latham 
(across from Latham Ford; easily accessible from Route 9 or 9R, close to Route 7 and I-87) 

The luncheon reservation form is at the very end of this newsletter.  PLEASE NOTE:  The per-person rate for 

luncheons is $35.  The new rate enables the Chapter to cover meal prices and an 18% - 22% gratuity, depending 

on the venue. 

REMINDER:  If you plan to attend our meeting, please get your reservation and, preferrably, your 
payment to CHRIS COSTIGAN NOT LATER THAN Wednesday, March 30th.  The restaurant needs a 
final count and meal selection in advance of our meeting.  If you plan to pay “at the door,” please at 
least send Chris your reservation by the due date.  Thanks!   

PROGRAM:   

1300 hrs:  MIX & MINGLE; cash bar to 1530 hrs 

1400  - 1600 hrs:  SIT-DOWN DINNER; the menu choices are: Chicken Marsala, Beef Tips in Creamy 

Garlic Sauce, or Lemon Dill Salmon (Chef’s choice vegetable and starch) 

INCLUDED: Mixed green salad; rolls; coffee, decaf, iced tea, or herbal teas; cheesecake w/strawberries and 

whipped cream 

Guest Speaker:  CAPT Frank J. “Tank” Michael, USN Ret., 

MOAA Program Director, Council and Chapter Affairs 

Captain Michael had a 30-year career as an Navy aviator.  He commanded the Helicopter Anti-

Submarine Squadron Light 47 (HSL 47) where he led efforts following the 2004 Indonesian tsunami and 

Hurricane Katrina.  He also commanded the USS Boxer (LHD 4) and participated in the 2011 Captain 

Phillips rescue operation in the Indian Ocean.  Major staff assignments included the Joint Staff, CNO 

Fellow, Chief of Naval Operations Strategic Study Group, and Strategy Branch Chief on the Navy Staff. 

After retireing from active duty in 2015, he served as senior vice president for 

Programs and Membership at the National Defense Industrial Association, and 

executive vice president at the United States Navy Memorial.  CAPT Michael 

joined the MOAA Staff in 2021.  As the Program Director for Council and 

Chapter Affairs, his primary responsibility is the support of MOAA’s nationwide 

network of affiliates to influence legislation, serve their local communities, 

expand local and national membership, and raise awareness of the MOAA brand 

nationwide.  (The above information was taken from on the MOAA website) 

HIGHLIGHTED CHARITY for this issue  GUARDIAN HOUSE 

Every year as winter ends and spring begins, we appeal to our members to support the Guardian House 

for homeless female veterans and the Vet House for homeless male veterans. The Veterans & 

Community Housing Coalition (VCHC) of Saratoga County operates these homes and provides other 

services for needy veterans in Saratoga, Warren, Washington, Fulton, Montgomery, Schoharie and 

Schenectady Counties. Besides transitional housing, the VCHC provides of peer support programs, 

temporary financial assistance, help to obtain/maintain housing, and help to secure VA benefits, health 

care, employment, and other public aid. Their latest effort involves support for “Foreverly House”, a 

Continued on next page 

DO NOT MISS THIS 

SPECIAL EVENT! 

We ask attendees to bring 
items for the Guardian and Vet 
Houses for homeless veterans. 
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transitional housing for homeless female vets and their dependent children. [See our Nov-Dec 2021 

Newsletter.]  The VCHC seeks and accepts donations from the local community to support their 

veterans.  Needed items include:  

 Household Items 

 Cleaning Supplies 

 Personal Care Items 

 Pillows 

 Twin Size Comforters 

 Twin Size Sheet Sets 

 Towels and Washcloths 

 Gift Cards to help veterans to purchase 

food, clothing, gas, and other essential 

items

We are collecting needed items at our April meeting.  To donate 

directly to the VCHC, please see the VCHC website 

http://www.vchcny.org/transitional for more information.   

Chapter News and other local items of interest 

 STRIDE WOUNDED WARRIORS SNOWFEST WELCOME CEREMONY. This year’s 
ceremony on March 4 was greatly reduced in size and scope from previous years, but not reduced in 

spirit.  The uncertainty  surrounding the status of COVID restrictions in early February, when 

STRIDE had to make decisions, led them to choose the safest guarantee: hold the ceremony in the 

STRIDE center in West Sand Lake with its space limitations.  Maximum attandance was set at 75 

persons including local dignitaries.  Because our Chapter contributed toward the Snowfest ($400), 

we were considered VIPs.  Unfortunately, only one of us was able to attend (I, your new Presdient 

and Editor-for-life).  STRIDE welcomed six new wounded warriors this year, two local and four 

from downstate.  Since there was no printed program, we don’t have all their names to show here.  

But the ceremony was as heartwarming as ever.  Cadets from LaSalle Institute in Troy provided the 

color guard.  A young STRIDE participant sang the national anthem.  BG Barry Hartman, USA 

Ret., and CSM Bob Van Pelt, USA Ret., were there to help present citations to the warriors.  

Special guest speaker, BG Denise Donnell, Commander, 105th Airlift Wing, NY Air National 

Guard gave an excellent inspirational talk to prepare the participants mentally for a challenging 

weekend of snow sports at Jiminy Peak, Hancock, MA. 

Below left: MOAA among the Snowfest sponsors; Below center: STRIDE director Mary Ellen Whitney (with scarf) with 

wounded warriors, mentors, local dignitaries, and service dogs; Below right: Mary Ellen Whitney (top) and BG Donnell. 

  

http://www.vchcny.org/transitional
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 OUR LAST LUNCHEON MEETING, FEBRUARY 13.  Only fifteen members attended this 
meeting at Martel’s Restaurant at the Capital Hills Golf Course in Albany.  Illness and injury 

prevented a couple others from joining us.  (Please, let’s resolve to have better attendance at future 

luncheon meetings.)  Those who attended had a wonderful time.  The venue was small and 

somewhat spartan, but nice; the food was fairly good (one report of dry salmon).  Plus, the Costigans 

brought a yummy cake for dessert.  The best part was meeting and listening to our two guest 

speakers, Cadet seniors Avero “AJ” Howard (at left) and 

Jabari Laws (at right), from the United States Military 

Academy (USMA) at West Point. 

Both cadets played on the West Point Black Knights 

Football team: AJ as running back and Jabari as 

quarterback.  And both will be commissioned as cavalry 

officers in the Armor Branch at the end of this school year.  

Together they gave a lively presentation on life at the 

Academy, complete with slides.  They discussed their personal experiences year by year, explaining 

how they met the challenges, such as coping with injuries, COVID, and related restrictions, and how 

the USMA program helped them grow and improve in knowledge, ability, and confidence.  AJ 

Howard, although modest about himself, sang the praises of his classmate, teammate, and friend, 

Jabari, who rebounded after being seriously injured twice during his four years at West Point to 

serve as a back-up QB.  His perserverance paid off in their last game on December 22 in the Armed 

Forces Bowl against Missouri.  Jabari was sent in late and completed two passes in four attempts for 

a gain of 24 yards that set up the game-winning field goal!  It was such a pleasure to meet these two 

fine young men who will soon be commissioned officers leading soldiers.  It gives us great hope for 

the future of our great nation and her Armed Forces. 

We capped this exciting meeting off with the formal installation of newly elected Chapter Officers 

and Board Members for 2022-2023.  (See the list of new Chapter leaders on page 10 of this 

newsletter.)  Skip Bebernitz, in his role as the President of the NYS Council of Chapters, presented 

the MOAA award to Chris Costigan for his outstanding contributions to MOAA and our Chapter. 

Pictured Below: top left – President Chris Costigan administers the oath of office to newly elected leaders (left to right) 

Vince Memole, Ralph Folger, Pat Piccirilli, Kathy Gates, and Al Memole; top right – outgoing president Chris “sticks 

it” (the Chapter President pin) to incoming president Al; bottom left – Skip Bebernitz  presents the MOAA award to 

Chris Costigan; bottom right – past & future: retired officers and young Cadets.  
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MOAA’s AnnuAl Advocacy In Action is taking 

place throughout the month of April. 

 LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS COMMITTEE REPORT – March 2, 2022.  (submitted by Pat 
Piccirilli)   

The latest news from MOAA concerns the push for legislation to cover veterans suffering from toxic 

substances.  The Honoring Our PACT Act offers health care for veterans exposed to toxic 

substances, seeks to reform the presumptive illness process, and adds presumptive illnesses for 

multiple generations of veterans. Along with adding many presumptive illnesses for burn pits, the 

bill would make several significant improvements to benefit eligibility, to include: 

o Caring for long-overlooked veterans by recognizing radiation exposures for veterans who 

served in the Enewetak Atoll and Palomares, Spain, and Agent Orange exposure for those 

who served in Thailand, Laos, and Cambodia. 

o Adding hypertension as an Agent Orange presumptive illness. 

o Eliminating the sunsetting for benefits related to Gulf War illnesses. 

The House’s (H.R. 3967) move comes in the wake of the Senate passing a standalone health care 

bill that would extend VA health care for combat-deployed veterans from five to 10 years. The 

Senate’s vote was part of a planned, three-phase approach that Senate Committee on Veterans’ 

Affairs Chairman Jon Tester (D-Mont.) negotiated with Sen. Jerry Moran (R-Kan.), the committee’s 

ranking member.  While MOAA supports the Senate health care bill, it is not nearly as robust as the 

House version. Those who deployed earlier in the Global War on Terror and separated prior to 2011 

would not have a clear path to 

health care under the Senate bill.  

Now is the time for our chapter 

members and other veteran 

groups and advocates standing together and supporting the strongest possible package. Please 

take the time to contact your Congressional representative by clicking this link: 
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/38529/ 

 CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP DUES for 2022.  For those of you who haven’t paid dues for this 
year, the Annual Chapter dues are still $30.  There are THREE options to pay annual dues: (1) 

Include your payment as part of your luncheon reservation or pay at the door when you attend a 

luncheon; (2) Mail a check, payable to NYS CDC MOAA, to our Chapter PO Box in Waterford; and 

now (3) Pay by credit or debit card online through the MOAA website. You can find instructions 

for paying online in our May-June 2021 newsletter on page 7. Quick link to the newsletter here:  

https://cdnymoaa.org/CDC-MOAA_Newsletter_2021-06_WEBversion.pdf 

Please know that dues provide the means to cover our Chapter’s operating expenses, which are 

modest.  We have website and URL licensing and maintenance fees, the annual Council of Chapters 

fee, purchases of items such as flags, equipment such as projectors for guest speaker presentations, 

Chapter name tags, ROTC/JROTC awards packets, and memento gifts for guest speakers, and 

occasional reimbursement for out-of-pocket expenses to cover emergency needs.  The goal for 

annual income is not to cut it close but to insure that we can meet any and all expenses without 

worry and to have sufficient overage to be able to give monetary donations to local worthy causes 

that promote the MOAA and Chapter mission.  One recipient of our (your) generosity is The 

Friends of the Ulysses S. Grant Cottage in Wilton.  They do a fantastic job preserving this historic 

site and educating visitors about this famous American General and President.  Please see their 

thank-you letter to us on page 6. 

  

https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/38529/
https://cdnymoaa.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/CDC-MOAA_Newsletter_2021-06_WEBversion.pdf
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 CHAPTER MEETINGS PLANNED FOR 2022 

Meeting dates, times, and locations are always subject to change.  Changes will be posted in newsletters. 

MAY – none  

JUNE 

12 – Chapter Luncheon Meeting, TBD 

JULY – none 

AUGUST  

TBD– Board Meeting, tentatively at Scheiber’s house on 

Lake George 

SEPTEMBER – none 

OCTOBER 

9 – Chapter Luncheon Meeting, TBD 

NOVEMBER 

5 – Board Meeting, 1000-1200 hrs., NYS Military 

Museum, Saratoga Springs 

DECEMBER 

11 – Annual Xmas/Holiday Party & Business 

Meeting, TBD 

 50TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE VIETNAM WAR COMMEMORATION CEREMONY  

The Capital District of New York Chapter of the Association of the United States Army (AUSA), in 

conjunction with the Friends of the New York State Military Museum, will conduct a 50th 

Anniversary of the Vietnam War Commemoration ceremony on Tuesday, March 29, 2022, starting 

at 7 pm at the Saratoga-Wilton Elks Lodge (1 Elks Lane, Saratoga Springs, NY).  The event 

will recognize and honor the service of Vietnam War Era Veterans who served in the military during 

the period of November 1, 1955 thru May 15, 1975 and have time on active duty even if only for 

training.  All branches of the service - Army, Navy, Air Force, Marines and Coast Guard, qualify.  

The event is free and open to the public, but Veterans who register in advance will receive a 

Vietnam War era lapel pin. The lapel pin is issued by the United States Department of Defense as 

part of its 50th Anniversary of the Vietnam War Commemoration, a multi-year program to thank and 

honor Vietnam Era Veterans and their families for their service and sacrifice. This "lasting memento 

of the Nation's thanks" is now proudly worn by more than 2 million previously unheralded patriots. 

A Surviving Spouse pin will also be issued to the spouse of a deceased Veteran who served on active 

duty in the United States Armed Forces at any time during the period noted above regardless of 

location.  Veterans and Surviving Spouses may register for the event by contacting CSM(R) Bob Van 

Pelt at 518-210-2868 or email at bvpcsm@aol.com.  Registration must be completed no later than 

March 25, 2022. Please provide your name, dates of service and name of spouse/family/guest you 
will bring. Each individual Vietnam War Era Veteran will be recognized and presented with the 

lapel pin and have an opportunity to say a few words. Refreshments will be served. Prior pin 

awardees are welcome to attend and make remarks. Everyone attending must register. All registering 

must be prepared to show proof of vaccination prior to entry. 

 INAUGURAL FIELD OF HONOR
®
 TRIBUTE AND CHARITY, MEMORIAL DAY 

WEEKEND.  Hoosic Valley Central School in Schaghticoke is sponsoring this event: an arranged 

field display of American flags.  All are invited to visit the display free of charge, and anyone may 

contribute by purchasing their own U.S. flag for the display for $40.  Proceeds will benefit Patriot 

Flight, Inc., which is a not for profit organization that honors veterans by flying them to Washington 

D.C. to visit relevant memorials.  See the flyer insert on page 8 for details. 
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NYS COUNCIL OF CHAPTERS NEWS 
The New York State Council of Chapters will hold its 50

th
 Convention this year.  Planning is 

ongoing, targeting the week of September 15
th

 in or around Alexandria Bay, NY, on the St. Lawrence 

River.  The exact dates will be announced later, with consideration being given to Thursday to Monday, 

Monday-Thursday, or Tuesday-Friday.  Estimated cost per couple right now is $1,300.  The Council has 

established the following priority topics for the convention: 

o Provide Superior Experience for Attendees. 

o Honor Past Council of Chapters Presidents. 

o Enhance Relationship with MOAA National. 

o Establish Direct Communications with Neighboring 

States. 

o Encourage Independent Chapters to Join Councils. 

o Recruit Unaffiliated MOAA Members to Chapters. 

The NYS Council of Chapters' Mid-year Meeting will take place on 

26 March as a virtual (online) meeting. 

WINE REVIEW 
(Submitted by Al Memole)  The last of the three wines in the gift basket that I won from the raffle at the NYS 

Council of Chapters Convention last October was a 2019 vintage Warwick Valley Cabernet Franc.  The wines 

were from Viscount Wine & Liquors of Wappingers Falls donated for the raffle by LTC Jack Carlson, President 

of the Mid-Hudson Chapter.  Unlike the other two wines from the gift basket 

that I reviewed in the last issue, this one is a red wine made 100% from Finger 

Lakes Cabernet Franc grapes and produced and bottled in Watkins Glen, NY.  

The back label says it was fermented in stainless steel containers then aged for 

six months in barrels, and has a fruity taste with aromas of black cherry and 

black currant that pairs well with “red meats, wild game, or cheese.”  I tasted it 

first prior to a meal and found it to be light (as opposed to full) and tangy; not a 

“wow” but not unpleasant. It smelled and tasted a bit fruity but I couldn’t 

distinguish the type of fruit or fruits.  That’s probably because I don’t remember 

how black cherry or black currant smell or taste.  Next I drank a glass with a 

meal of lasagna (red sauce, pasta, ground beef and parmesan cheese), tossed 

salad, and a dinner roll.  The wine went well but was eclipsed by the main dish 

with its tomato-based sauce.  I finished the bottle over a two week period with 

three other meals – two Italian main dishes and one chicken. The wine was good, but it didn’t stand out, at least, 

not to my taste.  To be fair, I didn’t try it with any red meat other than ground beef in tomato sauce. Nor did I try 

it with cheese only, or wild game. (Ah, if only I had bagged one of those deer eating the seeds from our bird 

feeders!) Perhaps I should get another bottle and continue tasting. 

 

 

  

Alexandria 

Bay 

May 17
th

 is the deadline for submitting news articles, 

photos, bio’s, stories, or book/movie/food/wine reviews 

for the next issue! Please e-mail your input to newsletter 

editor Al Memole at ammmemole@gmail.com. 

THANKS! 

mailto:ammmemole@gmail.com
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CHAPTER OFFICERS 

CHAPTER OFFICE INCUMBENT E-MAIL 

President Alfred M. Memole, LTC USA, RET pres@cdnymoaa.org 

1st Vice President Kathy E. Gates, COL USA, RET 1vp@cdnymoaa.org 

2nd Vice President VACANT 2vp@cdnymoaa.org 

Secretary Ralph Folger, LCDR USNR, RET secr@cdnymoaa.org 

Treasurer Patrick J. Piccirilli, LTC USAR RET treas@cdnymoaa.org 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Rocco D. Acquilano, CDR USNR RET Ernest “Skip” Bebernitz**, MAJ USA RET 

Christopher J. Costigan*, CDR USN RET Anthony J. Ficara**, COL USA RET 

Vincent A. Memole, Jr., LTC USAR RET Edmund M. Scheiber, Jr.**, Lt Col USAF RET 

VACANT VACANT 

 * Immediate Past-President ** Former President 

LUNCHEON RESERVATION INFORMATION 

Date:  APRIL 3, 2022   Location:  HOLIDAY INN EXPRESS, Latham, NY 

Time:  1:00PM - Social Mixer; Cash Bar open to 3:30 PM 
2:00PM – Dinner 

Price:  $35 per person  (Please make checks payable to: NYS-CDC MOAA.) 
 

Those who still need to pay Chapter dues for 2022 may add $30 to your total. 

Please make your reservation Not Later Than Wednesday, March 30 

Send reservation form and check to: Chris Costigan  
153 Paisley Road 

Ballston Spa, NY 12020 
OR call Chris at: 518- 884-2943 (h) or 518-755-5697 (c) 

 

Luncheon Reservation Form 
  Qty Menu Choices 

Your name: ________________________________________________  _____ CHICKEN MARSALA 

Number of persons attending: ________      _____ BEEF TIPS 

_____ LEMON DILL 

SALMON 


